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SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss    

22001155  BBooaarrdd  ooff  DDiirreeccttoorrss**  
  

OOffffiicceerrss:: 

Director: Bob Simpson*     770-301-7216 

Simpson.tractorworks@yahoo.com        

Vice-Director: Jason Carne*    770-500-4171 

28modela@att.net 

 

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  

                         Jim Johnston*        678-423-4344 

                  john8191@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 

                             (Interim) 

 

Past Dir./Advisors:  Larry Peterson 

larrypete100@gmail.com 
  

CCoommmmiitttteeee  CChhaaiirrppeerrssoonnss:: 
 

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                                 (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

Tech Co-chairs:   Jim Johnston/Tom Romine* 

Membership:      Jackie Johnston 

Historian/Scrapbook: Ann Hunter  

Mileage keeper:               Eugene Willingham 

Website Team:  

     Webmaster: Pat Tyler* 

     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell 

Visit our website! 
 

Southsideas.com  

 

  

   22001155  SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss  CClluubb  EEvveennttss   
  

October 15-17 Sweet Home Alabama hosted by 
Central Alabama MAFC, in 
Guntersville, AL 

October 24 “Dinner & a Movie at the Huey’s! 
“Oh Brother, Where Art Thou?” 

November 15 Annual Meeting at Tim’s Country 
Buffet, Fayetteville. 6:00 

November TBD Capra Gia Goat Farm tour – 
Larry/Jackie Peterson 

December TBD Christmas party 
 

22001155  EEvveennttss  ooff  IInntteerreesstt    
  

Oct. 7-10, 2015 AACA Fall Meet, Hershey, PA. 
MAFCA will again have a booth. 

Dec. 3-5 MAFCA Awards Banquet, Medford, 
OR 

 

Editor’s Notes:   

Fall is in the air! Leaves are starting to swirl and the air just 

has that special feel….offering more lovely days to get out in 

your Model A. 

Check out the upcoming Sweet Home Alabama tour info, and 

following that we will have Dinner &A Movie, hosted by Fred 

& Kathy Huey on October 24. 

Please enjoy the tour reviews, tech tips, funny-bone ticklers, 

and more, in this issue of your newsletter. 

--Gwyneth Shotwell  

 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Simpson.tractorworks@yahoo.com
mailto:28modela@att.net
mailto:john8191@bellsouth.net
mailto:tc_bmiller@yahoo.com
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NNootteess  ffrroomm  OOuurr  DDiirreeccttoorr  

Are you lucky enough to know someone that actually used a Model A as their only source of transportation?  

I have a couple of friends that have been around long enough to remember growing up with a Model A in the 

family.  My Mother recalled having one as a teenager and was still able to remember using spark, GAV and 

double clutching.   

One friend talks about commuting from Fairburn to work in LaGrange Ga. in a coupe with bad brakes.  He 

said he had to quit driving it after "bumping" people that stopped before he could!  He said folks would really 

get mad about it.   

If you know somebody that can talk about the Model A and the “good old days," take time to talk to them 

while you can.  It makes them feel good and who knows, you might learn something!  Be safe and enjoy this 

great driving weather. 

  - Bob   

 
  
  

  
HHEERREE  YYEE,,  HHEERREE  YYEE!!  

BBeehhoolldd  oouurr  nneewweesstt  mmeemmbbeerrss!!        

  

  
  
  
  
  

 

 

Happy Birthday! Happy Anniversary! 
    
1st    James Bowlden 

 

23rd   -  Bob & Cheryl Simpson 

 

2nd  Marshall Corley 29th   -   Rick & Liz Horne 
3rd  Marilyn Corley  
4th    Jackie Peterson  
5th  Hugh Brandon  

10th  Bud Shelton  
11th  Jim Johnston  
14th  Jane Carne  
16th Judy Merrill  
23rd  Ray Besch  
30th  Alice Parks  

 

WELCOME! 

MMaarrsshhaallll  &&  MMaarriillyynn  CCoorrlleeyy    

ooff  LLooggaannvviillllee,,  GGAA  

WWaayynnee  &&  DDeebbbbiiee  AArreehheeaarrtt  

ooff  LLeexxiinnggttoonn,,  SSCC  

DINNER & A MOVIE! OCT. 24 

The Huey Drive-in Movie Theatre will present 

“Oh Brother Where Art Thou” on October 24th  

1825 Palmetto Tyrone Rd., Sharpsburg 

5:00 – Tire Kickin’ 

6:00 – Dinner 

6:45 – Fun “Git Yer IQ on” 

7:00 – Movie 

Full details in the email flyer already sent out 
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By Gwyneth Shotwell 

 

 “The 3rd  (not necessarily annual) Fun with Dick and Jane” tour over the weekend of September 18-20 was once 

again a delightful mix of congenial company, terrific historical venues and, of course, good food.  We numbered around 

40 people and 21 Model A’s, and the weather gods knocked themselves out just for us - it was perfect.  We were also 

made up of people from four states, Georgia, Alabama, Florida and S. Carolina, so this tour’s reputation has spread far 

and wide. 

Many of us began out of the Senoia area for a scenic drive to Social Circle and a delicious lunch at the famous Blue 

Willow Inn.  We were met there by several other Model A’s and their drivers, adding to the size of our group.  After 

lunch we headed out towards Washington, with our first stop being the Callaway Plantation.  The centerpiece of this 

open-air museum is a brick 1860’s mansion, but the first structures built were a 1785 log cabin and a 1790 Federal 

period home.  The 1871 one-room schoolhouse was open 

and airy and made we want to sit at a desk and recite the 

alphabet!  A few visitors played snippets of tunes on the 

piano, highlighting the great acoustics.  And something new 

to me was the “blackboard paint” on all the walls, complete 

with white lines for writing and chalk in the trays below.  It  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fitzpatrick Hotel and view over the square 

Callaway Plantation 
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After our visit we headed into Washington proper, and our lodging for the weekend, the historic Fitzpatrick Hotel on 

the main square.   The large rooms and high ceilings definitely harkened back to another era.  Dinner was in one of the 

dining rooms and was a terrific catered buffet.  We had the chance for everyone to introduce themselves, further 

enhancing our enjoyment of what a truly great group it was.  In 

fact, two of the couples have since joined the Southside A’s! 

Saturday morning we headed out for several stops of interest, 

the first being the Robert Toombs house, just a couple of blocks 

from the square.  Toombs was an ardent secessionists, although 

much of his political career had been dedicated to preserving the 

Union.  He served as secretary of state for the Confederacy and 

after the war continued his service both in the U.S. Congress and 

also here in Georgia as one of the leading architects of the state’s 

Constitution, developed in 1877.  We were met at the Toombs 

house by local historian, Ray Chandler, author of “The Last Days 

of the Confederacy in Northeast Georgia,” who spent the day 

with us offering historical insights at the various stops. 

The morning continued with visits to the Washington-Wilkes Historical Museum; the site of the Revolutionary War 

Battle of Kettle Creek; and then the Watson Mill Bridge State Park, home of the longest covered bridge in the state. We 

had a great lunch at picnic tables reserved for us, next to the South Fork River.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ray Chandler, author Robert Toombs home 

Battle of Kettle Creek Cemetery 
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The afternoon consisted of scenic drives through the postage-stamp size town of Philomath and on to Alexander 

Stephens State Park.  The home of Alexander Stephens, who served as vice-president of the Confederacy, among many 

other achievements, was a lovely, open and inviting place, and the tour we received was outstanding.  Our guide had an 

obvious love of her subject and all those in attendance were impressed with her presentation.   

We arrived back at the hotel at the end of a long day, ready to 

enjoy the camaraderie of our group at the Jockey Club across 

the square from the Fitzpatrick.  There was much convivial 

conversation over drinks and sweet teas, followed by a tasty 

dinner, served at perhaps the longest single table I have had 

the pleasure to sit at.  We were one happy group. 

The next morning, Sunday, we left at varying times, in varying 

groups, to head back home.  Thanks again to Dick Carne for his 

continued vision for enjoyable tours, and to Liz Horne, Jackie 

Johnston and Pat Tyler for all of their individual efforts that 

brought everything together.  We can’t wait to see where Dick, 

Jane and Spot take us next year! 

 

 

MMAAFFFFII’’SS  MMOODDEELL  AA  DDAAYY  VV  IISS  IINN  TTHHEE  HHIISSTTOORRYY  BBOOOOKKSS!! 

It was a fun and successful event. We welcomed in new 

President Loukie Smith and give a big thank you to outgoing 

President Stan Johnson who without his support, the 

museum would not have been possible. 

All these things do not happen without a lot of hard 

 work by a lot of people. Thank you all for your individual 

and collective efforts to make it a great 

event. 

 

 

Watson Mill Bridge State Park. View from the picnic area. 

Farewell dinner at the Jockey Club. 
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OOCCTTOOBBEERR    

            International Model “A” Ford Day! 
Tom & Liz Romine led a fun tour through our beautiful 

Georgia countryside on Saturday, Sept. 19th, on their way to 

lunch at the Barnstormers Grill at the Peach State Airport.   

There was a great turnout of 15 Model A folks, doing their 

part in celebrating this wonderful hobby.   

  

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

FFeeaattuurreedd  PPhhoottoo  ooff  tthhee  MMoonntthh: (As with 2014, we will be featuring photos that glorify the Model A 

in all its varied styles, and enhanced by beautiful or intriguing settings.  Keep track of your favorites throughout 
the year and we will once again take a tally and announce the winner for “Miss 2015.”)   
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HHiigghhlliigghhttss  ffrroomm  tthhee  SSeepptt..,,  22001155  

BBooaarrdd  MMeeeettiinngg  

The Southside A’s September 2015 Board Meeting 
was held on Monday September 28th at Tim’s 
Country Buffett in Fayetteville, GA.     

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 PM by 
Director Bob Simpson.  The following members, in 
addition to Bob were present: Cheryl Simpson, Jim 
& Jackie Johnston, Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell, Tom 
& Liz Romine, Dick & Jane Carne and Pat Tyler.  

 The minutes from the August 2015 Board 
Meeting were approved. 

 The meeting agenda was approved.  

 Treasurer’s Report – Cheryl Simpson 
reported a balance of $4823.23.        

 Secretary/Membership Report 
Jim Johnston reported that the club welcomed 
two new members, and the total membership 
is now at 54.  The ballots for the election of the 
Nominating Committee have been sent to the 
membership.   

 Old Business – There was no old business. 

 New Business – Pat Tyler reported that the 
fee for the website is due.  It is $227.00 and is  

 

 

for three years.  The Board approved the 
payment.   

 Tour Updates – ‘Fun With Dick & Jane Tour’.  
is in the books.  Several destinations were 
discussed for future tours – keeping in mind a 
150 mile or less distance so it can be 
accomplished in three days.    

‘Biltmore Tour’.  Pat Tyler worked out a 
tentative route – approximately 260 miles – 
for the Board to review.  Final details are being 
worked out. 

 Annual Meeting & Christmas Party – The 
Annual Membership Meeting will be held on 
Sunday November 15th at Tim’s Country Buffet 
in Fayetteville, GA.  Several Venues for the 
Christmas Party are being considered. 

The October Board Meeting will be held at Tim’s 
Country Buffett on Monday October 19th. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Johnston, Recording Secretary   

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

    OOCCTTOOBBEERR  1122,,  22001155  

  

  

  

  

TTrreeaassuurreerr’’ss  RReeppoorrtt  
 

Balance as of  
July 31, 2015: 

$3,369.67 

Deposits:  $3,677.00 

Expenses: $2,223.44 

Balance as of  
August 31, 2015: 

 
$4,823.23 
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Model A Q&A’S October 2015  

by Bentley Bohanan 

What a great hobby we all enjoy. Just think of it, we keep these Model A’s on the road, enjoy driving them on 

beautiful days. We get to go places we perhaps may never go, always being greeted with a smile and a wave from 

passersby. It’s fun to work on them, learning new things, and making them better. Then if we do it right, we can 

consider these old cars an investment, maybe earning a little money over the years, much more fun than a bank 

CD. And the best part of all is how these old cars tend to pull the family together. Rarely can you start one up 

without someone wanting to go for a ride. 

Q: I have a 1931 Deluxe Roadster that was repainted several years ago. The car looks nice, but it does not have 

pinstripes. Can I use pin striping tape? How will I know what color to use? 

A: I would suggest hand-painted pinstripes. If you are in North Georgia, contact me and I will refer a young man who 

does a great job on all the cars in our shop. Get a copy of the Model A Paint and Finish guide, available at Mike’s “A” 

Ford-able. This has good diagrams of each model and how the pinstripes should look, and what color goes with each 

paint scheme. Generally you match the colors of the wheels. 

Q: I am working on my 1929 Tudor. I would like to install a new top. I see the top kits are 

available, is this something I can do myself? 

A: I believe with a little patience, some basic tools, and a good plan of action, you should 

be able to handle this. One thing to look out for, if your top is old and has been leaking 

then the wood will probably need to be replaced. This can be a bigger job than the actual 

top. I believe the “Les Andrews Model A Mechanics Handbook Vol. II” has some 

pretty good information about this job.   

Bentley Bohanan                                                                                                                      

Enjoy the Drive…    

Bentley’s Antique Auto Service, Inc.                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Tech Corner 

Charlie & Barbara Biggs ("Grammy & Pop") at the 
Tyrone Founder's Day Parade, with their grandchildren. 
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FASHION FINDS…  By Gwyneth Shotwell 

The month of October signals all things Fall.  And one of the most fun celebrations is Halloween!  I wanted to get a feel 

for Halloween costume styles that were popular in the Model A Era, and found that in general familiar themes are 

always in fashion. Although you won’t find any “transformers” or “Avengers” in this selection, you’ll see fun dress-up 

styles that were sought after for Halloween as well as year-round costume parties. We even feature designer Dolce & 

Gabbana, and Hollywood star Clara Bow.venwewe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Southside Spy     

(Editor’s Note: this section reports rumors, sightings and other 
miscellaneous pertinent data.  Factual information is always 
sought, however, misstatements, distortions and outright 
fabrications will also be strongly considered). 

Actung!  The following must be kept quiet, so I’m asking all 
SSA members to burn this notice after reading, and remain 
silent until we are able to complete our investigation.   

In short, the Southside Spy network was notified of a 
perplexing circumstance that has required backup 
operatives to be brought in from MI5 and the CIA to sort 
out a baffling enigma.  It turns out a couple in our midst (no 
names will be mentioned of course), have hired the same 
trickster who lengthened his former coupe, trying to pass it 
off as a prestigious classic (see the July issue).  This time, 
the charade is different.  Instead of creating a classic, they 
tried to pass their new creation off as a one-off double 
rumble seat roadster, with the purpose of upstaging other 
members on tours.  This of course is a violation of our 
club’s ethics rules that are accompanied by severe 
penalties levied on both the trickster (who is believed to be 

a current board member) and the unmentioned car 
owners. Interviewed by phone (they refused to meet in 
person) about this aberrant vehicle, Mr. and Mrs. “P,” as 
they call themselves, offered a lame excuse:  their 
orangutan had gotten married and they needed an 
additional seat for his spouse.  The spy network feels this is 
a dubious fabrication, but is looking into the matter.  We’re 
not yet certain who the “P’s” are but it seems we were able 
to capture a hazy image from the security video at a local 
nightclub where they were seen 
dancing. If you can identify these 
people, please contact the spy 
network immediately.  
 

Claudette Colbert 
 in Dolce & Gabbana 

Clara Bow all ready for Halloween 
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You are invited to the Ninth Annual Sweet Home Alabama Tour October 15-

17, 2015 which will highlight the beauty of Alabama’s lakes and hill 

country.  The Tour will be conducted as a hub tour from Guntersville, 

Alabama and will feature spectacular scenery, county back roads, and local attractions.  

Registration will be on Wednesday (12 noon to 5 p.m.), October 14, 2015, followed by a self-guided 

tour through historic Guntersville or you can just relax at the Hotel.  We are planning a campfire get 

together in the evening. Bring your lawn chairs, musical instruments, blankets, and join us for some 

tire kicking and meeting new friends in our Model “A” Ford hobby. 

We have planned a great 3 day lineup of touring this year. Thursday morning we’re off to 

Guntersville Dam and State park for a tour and lunch. After lunch we will travel to Buck’s Pocket 

State Park and end the day with a "Welcome Fish &Chicken Fry”. Friday morning we're off to the 

Shrine of the Most Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville, Alabama. After Shrine tour we will continue on 

to Cullman for lunch and tour of the Ave Maria Grotto and then on to Arab’s Historic Village. 

Saturday morning we will saddle up in that “ole” A Model for our tour along Lake Guntersville to 

Cathedral Cavern.  Following the Cavern tour, we’re off again to the "Trading Post" for lunch. Our 

last tour stop of the day will be at the Kate Duncan School in Grant, Alabama built and maintained 

by the Daughters of the American Revolution (“DAR”).  We will end the day with our "Farewell 

Banquet", with fine dining, music and door prizes.  

The Hampton Inn, 14451 U.S. Highway 431 South, Guntersville, Alabama 35976 will be our host 

hotel.  The special tour rate for the rooms will be $99.00, plus tax per night (this includes 

breakfast).  The cutoff date for this tour rate is September 16, 2015.  When making reservations (256) 

582-4176 tell them you are with the Sweet Home Alabama Model “A” Ford Tour to get the special 

rate.  The designated tow vehicle parking area is located at the hotel.  The Tour Registration Form is 

attached.  

If you have any questions, please contact: Dick Haldeman at (256) 894-5493, ford31dad@yahoo.com or 

Paul Majerick at (334) 312-3029, paulmajerick@aol.com. 

 

Guntersville Dam 

 

Buck's Pocket State Park 

 

Shrine of Most Blessed Sacrament 

 

Ave Maria Grotto 

 

Cathedral Cavern 

 

Kate Duncan School - DAR 

 

mailto:ford31dad@yahoo.com
mailto:paulmajerick@aol.com
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9TH ANNUAL  

SWEET HOME ALABAMA TOUR 
OCTOBER 15-17, 2015 
REGISTRATION FORM 

 

 

 

Name: Name of Guest(s): 

 

 

Street Address: City & State: Apt./Suite: 

Zip Code: Phone Number: Email: 

Cell Number: Car Club: 

Year of Car: Model of Car: License No.: Trailering:  Y  /  N 
(Circle One) 

Arrival: Wed/Thru/Fri 
(Circle One) 

Auto Insurance Company & Policy Number: 

Event Registration Number 

Attending: 
 Fee Per Car: Total: 

Tour Registration Fee ($25.00 per driver & spouse or 1 guest) 

Additional passenger/guest  ($5.00 each)  
@ 

@ 

$25.00 (driver + 1) 

$5.00 (per person) 

$ 

$ 

WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 14, 2015: 

Campfire get together  @ No Charge $ 0.00 

THURSDAY – OCTOBER 15, 2015: 

Buffet Lunch at Guntersville State Park  @ 
$16.00 per person 

(includes tax and tip) 
$ 

Welcome “Fish/Chicken Fry” at the Shriner’s Club  @ $12.00 per person $ 

FRIDAY – OCTOBER 16, 2015: 

Lunch at St. Bernard’s School  @ 
$8.50 per person 

(includes tax and tip) 
$ 

Admission to the Ave Maria Grotto  @ $5.00 per person $ 

SATURDAY – OCTOBER 17, 2015: 

Admission for the Cathedral Cavern Tour  @ $10.00 per person $ 

Box Lunch at the Trading Post  @ 
$8.00 per person 

(includes tax and tip) $ 

Farewell Dinner at Wintzell’s Oyster House.  @ 
$18.00 per person 

(includes tax and tip) $ 

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED: (Refunds on a case-by-case basis) $ 
 

Call (256) 582-4176 to make your reservations directly with the Hampton Inn, located at 14451 U.S. Highway 431 in Guntersville, 

Alabama 35976.  Tell them you are with the Sweet Home Alabama Tour CAMAFC. Your room reservation includes breakfast 

each day. 
 
Please Make Checks Payable to the “Central Alabama Model ‘A’ Ford Club”. 
 
Mail Your Completed Registration Form and Check to: Sweet Home Alabama Tour, 1309 Magnolia Curve, Montgomery, 
Alabama 36106-2010. 

Signed _____________________________________________________________________________________  Dated ______________________ 

The signers agree to indemnity and hold harmless for any and all liability due to my attendance and participation in the 2014 

Sweet Home Alabama Tour, the Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club (CAMAFC), CAMAFC Members, their officers, directors, 

staff and any and all constituents acting on behalf of the aforementioned affiliations and/or Tour Volunteers. Submission of this 

Tour Registration Form (signed or unsigned) constitutes acceptance of the terms of this release. The vehicle being used has all 

required automobile insurance established by state statute. 
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NNaattiioonnaall  EEvveennttss  oonn  tthhee  HHoorriizzoonn  

 

  

MAFCA will be at Hershey, October 7-10, 2015. 

MAFCA will be at Hershey again this year, but in a new space: 

Chocolate Field, Row CF 78-83.  Look for the MAFCA Yellow 

Balloon above our booth. 

 

 

 

 

 

MAFCA Awards Banquet 

 Medford, OR – December 3-5, 2015 

The annual MAFCA Awards Banquet will be in Medford, 

OR, in December, hosted by the Rogue Valley A’s.  More 

info to follow. 

 

LLooookkiinngg  AAhheeaadd  ttoo  22001166  

Loveland, Colorado will be the locations for the MAFCA National 

Convention, June 19-24, 2016.  The Ranch Events Complex will be serve as 

the headquarters for activities.  The tri-city area of Loveland, Fort Collins 

and Greeley comprise “Northern Colorado.” 

For a sneak peek, go to milehighcountry2016.org and click on the 

“Preview” link for a fun YouTube presentation to whet your appetite.  Presented and hosted by the 

Model A Ford Club of Colorado.  

Mark your calendars for “A” Sweet Time, June 27-July 1, 2016 for the 

MARC National meet in Toledo, Ohio.  It will be hosted by the Sweet 16 

A’s. 

Host hotel will be the Holiday Inn Perrysburg – French Quarter. 

Reservations: 1-888-874-2592, under “Model A Restorers Group.” 

Room rate: $99/per night, plus applicable taxes. Limit, 2 rooms per 

reservation.  

Contact: Sandy Fox, 419-344-1110 or sunfox511@hotmail.com  

mailto:sunfox511@hotmail.com
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You are invited to attend the Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club’s 

Museum tour on November 6-7, 2015 with the start point in Oxford, Alabama. 

The tour will take us back in history with visits to one of a kind and world famous 

museums in the State of Alabama. The registration fee of $20 per person includes 

admission at all museums and a country style buffet lunch on Saturday. If you’re 

Model “A” Ford is not up and running come in your modern car. 

FRIDAY November 6, 2015: Starts with arrival and check in at the Quality Inn in 

Oxford Alabama. You will be able to visit local antique stores/malls looking for those great finds you just cannot 

do without. The fun continues Friday evening at 6:00 p.m. with some good “ole” Model “A” fellowship, 50/50 

drawing, great door prizes, picking & grinning with the Blue Grass Buddies, and the famous “FIREHOUSE 

DINNER” featuring a Spaghetti supper with homemade desserts in Gerald Grizzard’s  Model “A” Ford Museum, 

1709-G Hillyer Robinson Pkwy S. Oxford, Al  1 mile from the host motel. 

SATURDAY November 7th: Line up in the parking lot of the Lone Star Restaurant (Next to the Motel) for an 8:00 

departure. With a police escort we’re off for Ohatchee Alabama and our first stop at the Calhoun County 

Confederate Memorial. At the Park we will tour the Janney Iron Furnace constructed in 1863, the Confederate 

Memorial Wall, and the Confederate Museum. After the Confederate Memorial tour we head out to the John 

Looney house. The two-story log house with double dog-trot is a rare example of pioneer architecture in Alabama. 

The house was restored by the St. Clair Historical Society in 1974 and is listed in the National Register of 

Historical places. After the Looney house tour we’re off to the “Beans & Greens” restaurant for a country style 

meal. After lunch we head to Anniston, Alabama, for a tour of the Museum of Natural History and the Berman 

Museum. When you arrive, park as directed in the reserved area. The Museum of Natural History with its Egyptian 

artifacts includes mummies, and a Ptolemaic period collection. The Berman Museum of World History with its 

8,000 artifacts features oil paintings, intricate jade sculptures, and expressive Remington bronzes. The second floor 

houses a world famous collection of ancient/modern weapons and military items from various periods.  At the end 

of your self-guided tour you will be free to depart for home or head back to the motel for a Sunday morning 

departure. This will complete another great tour on the MODEL “A” HIGHWAY.  

  
TRAILER PARKING 

 If you would like to tow your Model “A” to Oxford, Alabama, a designated area one mile from the host Motel is 

reserved for parking tow vehicles and trailers. Requirements should be coordinated with Gerald Grizzard (256) 

835-2998 or (256) 310-6463 cell.  
  

MOTEL RESERVATIONS  

The Quality Inn of Oxford, 161 Colonial Drive, Oxford, AL (Exit 188, I-20) is our Host Motel with a special rate 

$63.00 plus tax for the tour.  The rooms will be reserved until 30 days before the museum tour begins.  CALL 

NOW and make your reservations: (256) 835-2170, (tell them you are with the Model “A” Ford tour).  Registration 

form should be submitted as early as possible to give us a head count for the various activities. 
  

If you have any questions call or email Gerald Grizzard at (256) 310-6463,gfireman52@aol.com or Paul M 

Majerick (334) 312-3029, paulmajerick@aol.com 
 

 

 

 

mailto:gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:paulmajerick@aol.com
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Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club 
1309 Magnolia Curve 

MONTGOMERY, AL  36106 

 
MUSEUM TOUR REGISTRATION FORM 

NOVEMBER 6-7, 2015 

  

Name: Name of Guest(s): 

 

 

Street Address: City: Apt./Suite: 

Zip Code: Phone Number: Email: 

Cell Number: Car Club: 

Year of Car: Model of Car: License No.: Trailering:  Y  /  N 

        (Circle One) 

Arrival:  THUR  / FRI 

       (Circle One) 

 

 

 

Event Registration: Qty.: @ Fee: Total: 

Registration Includes admission to all museums and lunch Saturday   $20   $20.00 per person 
 

Friday – Italian Dinner at Gerald Grizzard’s Model “A” Ford Museum  $15 $15.00 (per person)  

 

 

 

                                                                                   
Make your Motel reservations directly with the Quality by calling (256) 835-2170. 

If reservations are made by October 6, 2015, you will be eligible for the group room rate of $63.00. plus tax 
 

The signers below, agree to indemnity and hold harmless for any and all liability due to my attendance and participation in 
the 2015 Museum Tour, the Central Alabama Model “A” Ford Club (CAMAFC), CAMAFC Members, their officers, directors, 
staff and any and all constituents acting on behalf of the aforementioned affiliations and/or Tour Volunteers. Submission of 
this Tour Registration Form (signed or unsigned) constitutes acceptance of the terms of this release. The vehicle being used 
has all required automobile insurance established by state statute. 

 

Please Make Your Checks Payable to the “Central Alabama Model ‘A’ Ford Club” 
Please send completed registration form and payment NO LATER THAN OCTOBER 25, 2015 to: 

 
MUSEUM TOUR, 1309 Magnolia Curve, Montgomery, Alabama 36106-2010 

 
Signed_____________________________________________________________________________Dated ___________________________________ 
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IItteemmss  FFoorr  SSaallee  

    FOR SALE: 1931 “Henry’s Lady” A400. 

Immaculate condition; ’39 trans; desirable and rare 

54 HP Russian Model B engine. Featured car at 2012 

MAFCA National Convention. Featured article, 

Restorer Magazine, May-June, 2012. Price Reduced: 

$58,750. 

Contact: Mike Shotwell, 805-890-5113     

 

 

     
       
 

     

FOR SALE:  1928 Model A, cut down. White 

walls in very good condition; muffler very good; no 

glass in windshield; radiator has been cleaned and 

checked; battery good; external crack in block has 

been repaired. Priced to sell at $2,950 cash, OBO. 

       Contact Paul Majerick at (334) 312-3029, or     

paulmajerick@aol.com 

 

FOR SALE:  1931 Model A Tudor.   

Completely restored; runs and drives excellent.  
5 new tires and tubes.  $17,000, OBO. 

       Contact Tommy Davis: 770-634-6113, or 
       tommy@tommysantiquesandcollectibles.com 
 

     FOR SALE: Model A Ford engine that cranks 

and runs great, and comes with original head. 

Each cylinder has 78 psi. Engine is painted and 

ready to install. $1,850  Contact Gerald Grizzard: 

256-310-6463,     Gfireman52@aol.com 

 

      FOR SALE: Safety Cones - 18" Reflective and 

Collapsible. These compact cones are perfect to 

keep in your Model A for 

all kinds of situations.  

They are good quality and 

new in the box.  Limited 

Supply.  $10. each.   

     Harry Saunders,  404-352-2946 or w4kj@arrl.net. 

 FOR SALE:   Weaver tire changer Model E. This 

unit is in outstanding condition. Unit received 

patent in 1920. I am 

offering this unit to the 

Model A & T people first. 

What you see in the picture 

is what you get. Unit must 

be picked up - will not 

ship. Price reduced to $1,100. Jim Parks 229-853-

2462. 

FOR SALE:   1930 
Model A Coupe with 
rumble seat.  Sale 
includes $3,000 in 
extra parts. 
$14,995 Contact Jett 

Gunn:  770-564-1113  

FOR SALE:  Early Model A rim for AR. 1 only. Very 

good condition – no cracks, or 

bent spokes; no pitting. Price: 

$50.00  

Contact Fred Huey: 770-463-

1951.  fhuey@hotmail.com  

FOR SALE:   6 volt 

electrical items:  

1-Alternator w/ 2-3/4" pulley, $70;  

1-LED tail light Rt side Red/red, $23;  

1-LED tail light Lft. side Red/red, $29;  

1-LED 3rd light (Brakelighter), $45;  

1-Electric wiper motor, inside, chrome, $30;  

Sparton Horn Cover, Black Concept Paint, $10.  

Contact: Tom Romine: 770-527-4039              

ModelATom@comcast.net 
 

 

mailto:paulmajerick@aol.com
mailto:tommy@tommysantiquesandcollectibles.com
mailto:Gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:w4kj@arrl.net
mailto:fhuey@hotmail.com
mailto:ModelATom@comcast.net
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     FOR SALE: 1929 Tudor Sedan. A “9” out of 10. 

Located in Eastman, GA. “Iris” is a great ride.  

Would like offers around $14K. 

Contact: Bobby Ray Holland - 478-231-8753     

 

 

     
       
 

 

 

FOR SALE: 1930 Tudor, completely restored. 

Engine has not run in years, but is complete.  

Includes numerous parts, both engine and body.  

Restoration photos also included.   Asking $15,000. 

Contact: Chuck Panzarella, 770-463-4340 

Cpanzarella1@att.net 

 

FOR SALE:  THE RESTORER MAGAZINE 179 

issues, 1975-2013. All years are not complete, but all 

copies are in “as new” condition. $500.00 for all, or I 

may consider discussing other sales. 

Contact Jim Langley at  jrpdl57@gmail.com or call 

(706) 289-6014, Phenix City, AL 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available.  

Email Jim Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call  

(770) 719-4742 

 

FOR SALE:  THE RESTORER MAGAZINE 179 

issues, 1975-2013. All years are not complete, but all 

copies are in “as new” condition. $500.00 for all, or I 

may consider discussing other sales. 

Contact Jim Langley at  jrpdl57@gmail.com or call 

(706) 289-6014, Phenix City, AL 

FOR SALE: Model A Engine Stand. Stand is for 

storage; NOT adequate for running an engine, as it 

is.  Constructed of 1/8" square tubing and 2" angle; 

weighs 21 lbs. and is drilled to mount the flywheel 

housing and the front at the timing gear cover.  It is 

primed;  not bare metal.  Mobility can be attained by 

either attaching wheels or, as pictured, setting it on 

an inexpensive Northern or Harbor Freight dolly.  

Asking $75 but will give a break to SSA-ers 

by free delivery within a reasonable distance. 

Contact Dale Fogg: 770-584-6085 

DWFogg@juno.com 

       

CClluubb  IItteemmss  

Shirts and Hats 
We have Vendors that supply embroidery for 

hats and shirts.  If you are interested contact 

Eugene Willingham @ 770-253-6518 or        

eewill@numail.org         

Name Tags  are available by contacting  Teri  

Besch at 770-487-9215 

 or  besch105@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

  

Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call Jim 

Johnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

john8191@bellsouth.net 

                                      

  

  

  

Remember:  There is almost no limit to what you 

can have embroidered.  Use your imagination, 

talk to Eugene and see what you can come up 

with. 

mailto:Cpanzarella1@att.net
mailto:jrpdl57@gmail.com
mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:jrpdl57@gmail.com
mailto:DWFogg@juno.com
mailto:eewill@numail.orgt
mailto:besch105@comcast.net
mailto:john8191@bellsouth.net
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    IInnvviittaattiioonn  ttoo  jjooiinn  MMooddeell  ““AA””  RReessttoorreerrss  CClluubb  
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

MODEL “A” RESTORERS CLUB 
6721 Merriman 

Garden City MI 48135 

(734) 427-9050 office 

(734) 427-9054 fax 

modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net 

Membership Application 

2015 Dues- New or Renewals 
 ( ) US Membership $45.00 ( ) US & Canada Air Mail $55.00 ( ) International $61.00 

 

IMPORTANT: Make checks payable to Model “A” Restorers Club (M.A.R.C.) 

 

All Memberships from outside the U.S. are to be remitted by International Money Orders in U.S. Funds 

(drawn on U.S. Bank) or credit card. And a personal check drawn on U.S. bank (U.S. funds must stamped on 

check.) 

 

CREDIT CARD INFORMATION: 
(  ) Visa (  ) Master Charge or (  ) Discover Credit Card ( ) American Express 

#______________________________________ 

 
EXP Date_____             CVV2 Code #_________             Phone # ____________________________ 

(Last 3 numbers on back of Credit Card) 

 

Membership #___________________ E-mail________________________ 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________ State: ___________ Zip: _________ 

I give permission to publish my phone number in the future MARC Membership Rosters: 
(  ) Yes (  ) No     Phone: _________________________ 

I give permission to publish my email in the future MARC Membership Rosters: 
(  ) Yes (  ) No     Email: _________________________ 

 
With your membership you will receive a club membership I.D. card and the Model “A” News, our BI-monthly 

club magazine. In addition, each member is entitled to a free 40 word classified ad in each issue of our 

international publication, the Model “A” News  

(A good source of parts and information you may need for your car). 

 

 

MMooddeell  AA  RReessttoorreerrss  CClluubb  PPuurrppoossee::  
The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

TThhee  SSoouutthhssiiddee  AA’’ss  NNeewwsslleetttteerr::  
The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted 

materials contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted 

articles must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the 

views of the Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  

mailto:modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net
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